At A Public Meeting



            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On Monday the 6th day of June, 2011

Roll Call:              George A. Woolsey, Councilman 

        

                                           Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 



       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    
      

                                                       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman



Absent:
       Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor


Also Present:
       Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
       James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                           Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Samantha Gribbin and Miles Schulte, both students from Wallkill High School. 

3. 
 MOMENT OF SILENCE
4.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


There were no additions or deletions for tonight’s agenda. 

5.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on tonight’s agenda.

6.
CODE ENFORCEMNT: Unsafe Building on Curtin Lane

The Town Board went to item number 7 on the agenda at this time. 

7.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.) Greiner Subdivision Drainage District


Deputy Supervisor Woolsey asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the postings and publications have been completed to conduct this public hearing.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town Web Site since May 23, 2011. There was a legal ad in the Sentinel on May 20, 2011 and Mid Hudson Times on May 25, 2011. 


MOTION was made at 7:11 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Gregory Shaw, or Shaw Engineering representing the Greiner Subdivision Section 2, came before the Town Board. He said the Greiner Subdivision comprises 27 acres consisting of 11 new residential lots on Greiner Road Extension. The property is in the Town of Newburgh Agricultural Residential Zoning District. The Planning Board granted preliminary subdivision approval for this project on August 17, 2006. There was previously a section one 4 lot subdivision that was approved in 2001 and it was billed out, for that reason the numbering sequence for the Greiner Subdivision start at lot #5 and runs through lot #15. Each of the eleven lots will contain a single family residence and have access to Lattintown Road, Greiner Road or a new 600 foot extension to Greiner Road. The stormwater 
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generated by the land tributary to Greiner Road Extension will be collected by the road way storm drainage system which will be a catch basin and piping through an utility easement on lot 13. Upon exiting the utility easement the storm water will continue through a 50 foot wide extension of parcel A to a detention pond. Parcel A comprises 5.2 acres and that pond will treat and detain storm water flows generated by the project site. Upon construction of the pond, parcel A will be offered for dedication to the Town of Newburgh. Upon acceptance the Town will maintain the facility and its annual maintenance cost will be the obligation of the eleven new lot owners within the drainage district. The specific components of the storm water management pond will consist of the inlet piping, an outlet pool, an outlet control structure, outlet piping, a rip let outlet protection, an emergency spillway, landscape fencing and a pond. The point of discharge for the pond will be at the existing pond site drainage that flows to the east onto the Land of Baldwin and ultimately into the Hudson River. The drainage district will not be obligated for any cost pertaining to the construction of the stormwater improvement or the stormwater detention pond on parcel A which will be the obligation of the developer. The projected annual maintenance cost to the property owners will pay 100% of the annual maintenance costs, which is estimated at $7,500.00 per year (per lot cost of $682.00) The items that constitute the $7,500.00 include everything from mowing the grass and the embankments, repairs and a premium for liability insurance policy.  

Deputy Supervisor Woolsey asked if there were any questions. There were none. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Town of Newburgh forwarded a copy of a draft resolution containing four conditions upon the Town Board approval of the drainage district to Mr. Shaw. They are as follows:

1. The installation of landscaping in accordance with lands that are approved by the Planning Board and the Town’s Consulting Landscape Architect.

2. The fencing of the detention pond.

3. An addition of a note to the plans and a provision in the initial contracts and sales and the deeds notifying the lot owners of their inclusion in the drainage district.  

4. An acceptable license agreement from Central Hudson for the crossing of the easement area by the driveway to the detention pond. 

Mr. Shaw said these conditions are acceptable to the applicant.  
 
MOTION was made at 7:15 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

8.
PUBLIC INTEREST RESOLUTION: Greiner Subdivision Drainage District
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve A Resolution Making Certain Determinations in Relation to and Approving the Establishment  of the Greiner Subdivision Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York Pursuant to Article 12 of the Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


The Town Board then went back to item number 6 on tonight’s agenda. 
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6.
CODE ENFORCEMENT: Unsafe Building on Curtin Lane


Tom Dubetsky, Code Enforcement Officer, came before the Town Board. He said the unsafe building is a barn that is located on Curtin Lane. The structure is partially collapsed and in a severe state of deterioration exceeding 33 % of the structure excluding the foundation. The current conditions include improperly distributed loads on the floor and roof that are partially collapsed. He said the foundation of the structure is sturdy and only the wood portion of the barn needs to be removed. Mr. Dubetsky said they have tried several times to contact the owner of the property, but have been unsuccessful. He is asking the Town Board approval of a Resolution to demolish the structure.  

Councilwoman Greene asked if the taxes have been paid on the property.


Mr. Dubetsky said he will check with the Receiver of Taxes, but he believes they are up to date. The owner of the property resides in a house that is located on the property. 


Councilwoman Greene asked if the Town incurs any expenses, can they be placed on the properties tax bill. 


Mr. Taylor said there is a hearing process and if the property owner fails to take action then the Town does have provisions to re-levy the cost of the demolition onto the tax bill.


Mr. Dubetsky said he has asked to schedule a hearing on June 20, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. to address this unsafe building. 

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Dubetsky to send a certified letter and post a notice on the building if he is unable to contact the property owner in person. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Determining Unsafe Buildings and Order to Make Safe or Remove the barn located on Curtin Lane off of Old Post Road in the Town of Newburgh owned by Stephen Banyacski. (Section 8, Block 1, Lot 47). The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Councilman Bello asked if the Town could serve the property owner with an Order to Remedy.

Mr. Dubetsky said not based on the severity of the collapse and the condition of the building. There are also concerns by the neighbors who have small children.   

9.
ASSESSOR: Certiorari Settlement (Banta Realty)

Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, came before the Town Board. He said the Banta Realty property was formally the Super 8 Motel building. The original building is approximately 38 years old and the addition is 24 years old. The reductions are as follows:



YEAR
       
 FROM          

 TO



2009

$1,911.700.00

$1,750,000.00



2010

$1,911,700.00

$1,750,000.00

   
The chart shows that total refund liability for the Town, excluding special districts and the fire district, will be approximately $3,685.14. The legal expenses to appeal this case would be approximately $25,000.00.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding Under Article 7 of The Real Property Tax Law: SBL#95-1-14.222 Banta Realty 2001 (NYS Route 300) Index Number 2009-8639, 2010-8176. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

10.
ZONING: Introduction of Local Laws:


A.
Chapter 163 Amendment: Subdivision of Land Lot Line Changes


Mark Taylor said this Local Law will amend a Town sub-division regulation to add a definition of Lot Line Changes to the Town of Newburgh Code and remove those defined changes in boundaries from the Town of Newburgh Code’s definition of subdivisions. It will provide for a review process that is simplified for applications. It does not require applicants to go through the full subdivision review procedures. The Town Board has discussed and reviewed this Local Law. A draft has been forwarded to the Planning Board for their review and comments. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Determining that Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 163 Entitled “Subdivision of Land” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh Lot Line Changes is an Unlisted Action and Providing for Review under SEQR. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.        
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 163 Entitled “Subdivision of Land” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Lot Line Changes and Calling Public Hearing July 25, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Providing for Referral of Local Law Amending Chapter 163 Entitled “Subdivision of Land” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Lot Line Changes. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


B.
Chapter 185 Zoning Amendment: Residential Lot Area: Exception for    
Projects which had Final Planning Board Approval

Mr. Taylor said last November the Town adopted a Local Law that established new standards for residential lots. Those lots will be subject to Site Plan Review and subdivision Review. The standards established usable and buildable area requirements. Lots with environmentally sensitive areas are to be taken into account in site plan and subdivision developments. During the review process there were comments from the Planning Board for applications that are already under review before the Planning Board. There were also comments from the representatives of applicants where the buildable area standard could not be met due to building areas that were not large enough to encompass the minimum required buildable area in the environmental constraints. The first Local Law pertains to 
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the Grandfathering of those residential projects which have received final approval.

Councilwoman Greene said the Grandfather exemption will only take place if an applicant has a final approval from the Planning Board. If a project is still in the preliminary stages, they will have to back to the Planning Board.  

Mr. Taylor said in order to qualify for the Grandfathering exemption the application would need approval by November 2011.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Determining that Proposed Local Laws “Amending Article XV Entitled “Exceptions” of Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Residential Lot Area Exception for Projects with Final Approval” and “Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning of the Code of the Town of Newburgh” Buildable Area is an Unlisted Action and Providing for Designation of the Town Board as the Lead Agency Under SEQR. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


   
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to Approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Residential Lot Area Exception for Projects with Final Planning Board Approval and Calling Public Hearing on July 25, 2011 at 7:15 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Providing for Referral of Local Law Amending Article XV Entitled “Exceptions” of Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Residential Lot Area Exception for Projects with Final Approval. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.



C.
Chapter 185 Zoning Amendment: “Buildable Area”


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Buildable Area and Calling Public Hearing on July 25, 2011 at 7:30 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Providing for Referral of Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Buildable Area. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING    JUNE 6, 2011     PAGE 6
11.
PARKS AND RECREATION: Community Day Fireworks Award


Deputy Supervisor Woolsey said Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, has submitted a memorandum stating the Recreation Department has received three competitive quotes for the 2011 Community Day Fireworks display. They are as follows:

 
Quote Submitted By



Amount


Legion Fireworks


10 Legion Lane

Wappingers Falls, NY



$9,700.00

Empire State Fireworks

Schenectady, NY 


          
12,500.00

Bay Fireworks




11,000.00
Mr. Petrillo is asking approval to accept the lowest quote, which was submitted by Legion Fireworks.

Mr. Taylor said the vendor who was awarded the bid for the fireworks has not submitted proof that they have an up to date license which is required by the Town of Newburgh.   

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to accept the quote submitted by Legion Fireworks, located in Wappingers Falls, New York for the 2011 Community Day Fireworks display in the amount of $9,700.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said the money to pay for the fireworks is all from donations. He said many local businesses have contributed.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

12.
ENGINEERING:


A.
MNP Institutional Supply Performance Security


James Osborne, Town Engineer, said MNP Institutional Supply is located on Route 32 east of Powell Circle. The Town Board has agreed that a Town Road will run through this site from Route 300 to Powell Circle. The cost estimate includes the construction of the road and all drainage structures that includes a detention pond. 

Deputy Supervisor Woolsey asked if there is a time limit for construction of the road and if so will the cost estimate be enough to cover the construction. 


Mr. Osborne said once a project is approved by the Planning Board an applicant has one year to obtain a building permit with a one year extension. The cost estimate is based on current prices.   


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated June 3, 2011, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the cost estimate for MNP Institutional Supply – JJ &H of Walden Site Plan in the amount of $169,625.00 with an inspection fee of $6,785.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING    JUNE 6, 2011     PAGE 7
B.
Balmville Estates Performance Security Reduction


Mr. Osborne said Balmville Estates is a seven lot subdivision that is located off of Susan Drive that has a short private road and the installation of a public water main. There are grading and paperwork issues that need to be addressed. He is recommending that the performance security be reduced. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated June 6, 2011 submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to reduce the Balmville Estate performance security from $112,600.00 to $26,445.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

13.
POLICE/ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Withdrawal


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney to withdraw $723.69 from the T-94 account to pay veterinarian service invoices form Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for the months of March and April 2011. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said the balance in the T-94 account before the withdrawal of $723.69 is $191,668.17.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – Absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

14.
2011 LARVICIDING UPDATE


Deputy Supervisor Woolsey asked Town Clerk Zarutskie to read the memorandum dated May 27, 2011 sent by Jean Hudson, M.D., P.P.H., Commissioner of Health, regarding Larviciding Municipality Owned Catch Basins.

“The Orange County Department of Health has contracted with Alleymor, Inc. d/b/a/ Pestmaster Services to provide larvicide application to municipality owned catch basins. The larvicide to be used will be Altosid (methroprene) briquettes. This will prevent mosquito breeding in the catch basins.

Pestmaster Service expects to start larviciding in your town, village or city beginning June 1, 2011. They will be in vehicles identified as belonging to Pestmaster Service and workers will be carrying identification.

Mosquito experts from Orange County Community College (SUNY Orange) will continue to trap throughout Orange County until October 2011. OCCC employees will carry identification.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact the Health Department at 845-291-2334.

PROPOSED SCHEDULE FOR 2011 ORANGE COUNTY LARVICIDING:

June and into July: Newburgh, Highland Falls, Middlehope, Maybrook, Washingtonville, Fort Montgomery, Montgomery, New Windsor, Cornwall.”
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15.
ANNOUNCEMENTS


Town Clerk Zarutskie said June 14th is Flag Day and he asked everyone to please display their flags proudly. 

Councilman Piaquadio thanked the veterans and everyone who participated in the Memorial Day Ceremony and parade. Mr. Piaquadio said they were well organized, well attended and the best one he has been in the past eight years.  


Councilwoman Greene said Community Day is Friday, July 1st. It will be held at Algonquin Park. It will start at 6:00 p.m. and fireworks will start at dusk. 

Councilman Woolsey said the Town of Newburgh is proud of their veterans and they did a great job in organizing the Memorial Day Parade.  

16.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, inquired about the decision made for the Exeter Case, scanning of documents to the Town’s website, what the e-mail communication technology on the Town’s Web Site is going to be used for. Mr. Corbin said he is disappointed that the Town has decided to return his donation of computer hardware that he made to the Town Clerks Office. His last question was how the Grandfathering Law came about.   

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said in regard to the Exeter decision he has not talked to Mr. Donnelly, the attorney representing the Town of Newburgh, for the findings. Mr. Taylor said the Planning Board asked for the consideration of the Grandfathering Local Law.   


Councilman Woolsey told Mr. Corbin his request for scanning documents should be submitted in writing. 


Councilman Piaquadio said the email communication will be used for Emergency Communication, a news letter and for sign up information that you want emailed to you.

17.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:09 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:09 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
